
  VILLAGE OF HASTINGS-ON-HUDSON, NEW YORK 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
PUBLIC HEARING #1 

JULY 15, 2008 
 
 
A Public Hearing was held by the Board of Trustees on Tuesday, July 15, 2008 at 8:06 p.m. 
in the Meeting Room, Municipal Building, 7 Maple Avenue. 
 
PRESENT: Mayor Wm. Lee Kinnally, Jr., Trustee Jeremiah Quinlan, Trustee Diggitt 

McLaughlin, Trustee Danielle Goodman, Village Manager Francis A. Frobel, 
Village Attorney Marianne Stecich, and Village Clerk Susan Maggiotto.  

 
ABSENT: Trustee Peter Swiderski 
 
CITIZENS: Seven (7). 
 
Mayor Kinnally declared the Board in session for the purpose of conducting a Public Hearing 
in accordance with the legal notice that appeared in the July 11, 2008 issue of The 
Rivertowns Enterprise to consider the advisability of adopting Proposed Local Law No. 25 
Amending the Code of the Village of Hastings-on-Hudson Chapter 282 Vehicles and Traffic 
to Designate Certain New Parking Meter Locations as follows:  south side of Main Street 
between the Hook and Ladder firehouse and the bus stop; north side of Main Street adjacent 
to 87 Main Street (A&P); north side of Main Street adjacent to new construction at 45 Main 
Street. 
 
Village Attorney Stecich:  The language reads between Warburton Avenue and the bus 
stop, and the notice reads between the hook and ladder and bus stop.  They are both different. 
 
Village Manager Frobel:  Well, it is really redundant to say from Warburton along Main 
because we already have that authority.  We are just looking to extend it. 
 
Mayor Kinnally:  It is less rather than more.  It is between the hook and ladder and the bus 
stop. 
 
Village Attorney Stecich:  The language, however it was corrected on here, is wrong.  
Between the hook and ladder and the bus stop? 
 
Mayor Kinnally:  This being a public hearing, anyone wishing to speak in favor of or in 
opposition to the proposed local law, please come forward, give your name and address for 
the record. 
 
John Gonder, 153 James Street:  I am in favor of it.  I just hope it is not a computerized 
system, and I hope it is for nickels, dimes, and quarters.   
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Mayor Kinnally:  We are in receipt of an email from Kelly Topilnycky on this, which we 
will make part of the record.  There being no further public comment, do I have a motion to 
close the hearing? 
 
Trustee Quinlan:  Before we close the hearing I want to clarify one thing.  The north side of 
Main Street adjacent to 87 Main Street, the A&P, is this going to go from east of the bus stop 
up to the corner of Five Corners?  Or is it in front of Citibank? 
 
Village Manager Frobel:  In front of Citibank, but also going up on the side where the A&P 
is, further up that side. 
 
Trustee Quinlan:  This is a public hearing and we will discuss it later, but I have concerns 
about going from the east side of the bus stop up to Five Corners.  I would like to refer that to 
the Safety Council.   
 
Mayor Kinnally:  Can we do this at a regular meeting?  We cannot refer it to the Safety 
Council at this public hearing. 
 
CLOSE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
On MOTION of Trustee Quinlan, SECONDED by Trustee McLaughlin with a voice vote of 
all in favor, Mayor Kinnally closed the Public Hearing at 8:10 p.m. 
 
 
 


